

# NOVEMBER 8, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

Club Officers: Joyce Artis, President

Jerry Mihay, Vice President Shirley Bozell, Secretary Debbie Mensendiek, Treasurer

Members Present: Joyce and Richard Artis, Frank and Sandy Bayles, James and Marjorie Bott, Richard and Shirley Bozell, John and Alice Curry, Lonnie and Sharon Hembree, Steve and Martha Knott, Rick Mackey, Donald and Janice McCrary, Jerry Mihay, Dave and Valarie Sell, Jim Skalski, and Terry Thomas.

The November meeting of the Hoosier Mustang Club was held on November 8, 2017, at the Sirloin Stockade, Columbus, Indiana. The meeting was called to order by Joyce Artis, President, at 7:00 pm.

The 50/50 raffle was won by Maratha Knott in the amount of \$9.00.

A motion was made by Don McCrary, seconded by Rick Mackey and unanimously approved accepting the minutes of the October 11, 2017 meeting as presented.

# **Treasurer's Report:**

In the absence of our Treasurer, Joyce Artis presented the Treasurer's Report as provided by Debbie Mensendiek. Income of \$142.00 from new memberships and the 50/50 and expenses of \$50.00 for the fish fry were reported. Our current balance reported was \$2693.61.

#### **Events:**

Joyce thanked Dave and Valarie Sell for the successful Road Rally and chili dinner they had planned for October 21. She suggested that might be repeated next year.

Upcoming Events announced were:

November 18, 6:00 p.m. HMC Thanksgiving Dinner at the Elizabethtown Conservation Club.

(Joyce will bake the turkey and Shirley will bake a ham) Everyone is asked to bring a side dish or dessert to share.

December 2, Christmas dinner at Batar in Seymour at 11:00 a.m. Cost will be \$22.00 per person that includes the meal, tax and tip. Each person is to bring a \$10 grab bag gift. Men are to bring a gift for a man and women are to bring a gift for a woman. Terry Thomas accepted money and reservations.

Valarie Sell requested a meeting in December for a 2018 calendar planning session. Frank Bayles offered his building as a site for the meeting and the date was set for December 13 at 6:30 p.m. Richard and Shirley Bozell offered to pick up pizza for the meeting.

Frank Bayles requested more input from more members at this planning meeting. He stated that all new ideas are welcome.

## **Old Business:** None

#### **New Business:**

Joyce Artis, President, thanked all the officers of the HMC for their service this year and announced the following officers for next year: Joyce Artis, President; Jerry Mihay, Vice President; Shirley Bozell, Secretary; and, Don McCrary, Treasurer.

Joyce also thanked Dave Sell, Website and Social Media Coordinator; Valarie Sell, Activities Coordinator; and, Frank Bayles, Public Relations Coordinator, for their service this year and asked if they would continue their roles in 2018. All agreed to do so.

#### **Spring All Ford Car Show Report:**

Joyce Artis reported that Richard Artis, Rick Mackey, Frank Bayles and she had met with Lisa Renner and Mark Hunter of Renner Ford to discuss the All Ford show to be held at Renner Motors April 28, 2018. A proposed flyer was shown to them and the only change requested by Renner was to note that their location is next to the Kroger Store. Dave Sell suggested that the flyers be printed on colored paper.

Richard Bozell asked who was paying for the flyers and the response was that the Club is paying for them. Joyce reported that Renner Motors is paying for the dash plaques, food, shirts, some door prizes and had stated that they may be a sponsor for our show in August.

Valarie Sell asked why we were not charging participants for this show. Joyce said that this show is for good publicity for our Club as well as for Renners.

Joyce reported that Brian Blair at The Republic will do another article about the HMC prior to our car show. He will take some pictures of Fords and do some interviews for the article. Dave Sell said we need to get the flyers out to other clubs early.

Valarie Sell asked about sufficient space/capacity at the Renner site. Joyce responded that Renner will move their inventory to a back lot.

Dave Sell agreed to also put the show information on our Facebook site.

A motion was made by Valarie Sell, Seconded by Frank Bayles and unanimously approved to accept the flyer as presented with the location clarification and a note of "rain or shine" to be added.

Dave Sell said he will check with Dave Murphy for printing about 250 of the flyers and to add some posters as well.

Richard Artis asked about ordering a 4'x8' Renner/HMC Banner. Following discussion Richard Artis made a motion to purchase two 4'x8' banners for the April car show. Alice Curry seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

# **August 2018 Summer Slam Car Show:**

Club members discussed the flyer for the Summer Slam Car Show. Rick Mackey suggested we use the same format but put contact information on the front of the flyer as well as changing the photos of cars. We need to also check on sponsors for next year's show.

An updated sponsorship/solicitation letter was presented. A motion was made by Valarie Sell, seconded by Rick Mackey and unanimously passed approving the letter.

Joyce Artis stated that she felt we need a Car Show Chairperson. Frank Bayles said he would take care of the insurance, trophies and dash plaques. Joyce stated that all committee folks did their job very well last year but still feels that we need one person to head up or coordinate everything.

Jerry Mihay asked about status of club supplies such as membership forms with an updated address. He also added that we need a supply of the club window stickers for the cars. It was also noted that we still have a supply of HMC shirts with the Bob Poynter logo.

Joyce stated that Valarie has been keeping attendance at all events to determine our prize winners this year. This will be announced at the February meeting.

There being no other business, a motion was made by Dave Sell, seconded by Sandy Bayles, and unanimously passed to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.

### **NEXT REGULAR MEETING - FEBRUARY 14, 2018**

A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OUR MEMBERS